PIKE COUNTY WATER & SEWERAGE AUTHORITY

Regular Meeting

Minutes

April 16, 2014
The Pike County Water & Sewerage Authority held its regular monthly meeting on April 16, 2014, at 8:30 a.m. in the boardroom of the Authority’s Building at 94 Gwynn Street, Zebulon, Georgia.  Members present were: Steve Brown, Chairman, presiding; Larry Lynch; Jonathan Mayfield; Tommy Powers and Mark Whitley.  
Also present were: Michael Smith and Ryan Landers, Middle Georgia Water Systems, Inc.; Donna Pearson, Office Administrator and Yvonne Langford to record the minutes.

Mr. Brown called the meeting to order.

AGENDA

Mr. Whitley made a motion to approve the agenda as published.  The motion passed on a second by Mr. Mayfield with Mr. Brown, Mr. Lynch, Mr. Mayfield, Mr. Powers and Mr. Whitley voting for the motion.

MINUTES

Mr. Powers made a motion to approve the minutes of the March 19, 2014.  The motion passed on a second by Mr. Whitley with Mr. Brown, Mr. Lynch, Mr. Mayfield, Mr. Powers and Mr. Whitley voting for the motion.

FINANCIAL REPORT

Mr. Whitley gave the financial report.  Discussion was held regarding the assets of the authority.  Each bank account was discussed in detail.   
MOTION

Mr. Whitely made a motion to accept the financial report.  The motion passed on a second by Mr. Lynch with Mr. Brown, Mr. Lynch, Mr. Mayfield, Mr. Powers and Mr. Whitley voting for the motion.

CARTER SLOOPE

Mr. Brown said Ms. Pearson had requested more detailed information regarding the invoice received from Carter and Sloope.  An additional invoice was received but there is still no more detail regarding the charges.  They charged $4,700 for the work to get proposals for the filtration system to solve the manganese issue at the Midway Well site.  The Authority will probably have to pay for that charge.  Discussion was held regarding the charges that date back to 2012.  The Authority has closed the budget for 2012 and should not have to be responsible for those charges.  It was decided to pay the invoices for 2013 and 2014 and withhold payments for invoices for 2012.  
MOTION

Mr. Whitley made a motion to pay the 2013 and 2014 fiscal year invoices from Carter and Sloope.  The motion passed on a second by Mr. Lynch with Mr. Brown, Mr. Lynch, Mr. Mayfield, Mr. Powers and Mr. Whitley voting for the motion.

MIDDLE GEORGIA WATER SYSTEMS
Michael Smith and Ryan Landers were present to discuss their proposal for the filtration system and the well house expansion for the Midway Road well site to relieve the manganese issues.  Their quote for the improvements is $53,500. Mr. Smith and Mr. Landers discussed the proposal in detail.  It was noted that the construction of the addition to the well house was going to be subcontracted.  The Authority wanted to have a contract with Middle Georgia Water Systems and have them oversee the entire project. The issue of whether or not the Authority is required to bid a contract of this size was raised.  Discussion was held regarding whether or not this proposal will satisfy all the regulatory and legal requirements.  The members of the Authority considered when they would be able to have all the information necessary to give approval to start the project and whether or not a called meeting should be held to get this project started.  Ms. Pearson will research whether or not the project has to be bid and whether it will satisfy the regulatory requirements.  Consideration was given to approving the contract conditioned on the proposal meeting all the requirements.   
MOTION

Mr. Lynch made a motion to authorize preliminary approval of the Middle Georgia Water Systems proposal contingent on approval by all appropriate authorities and the Water Authority approving the final contract.  Mr. Powers seconded the motion.    
Mr. Whitley said he does not feel a need to have this motion because the Authority will have to meet to approve the final contract and all the other issues can be resolved at that meeting.  It was decided to wait until Ms. Pearson has the information needed to make a decision and then consider a special called meeting.

Mr. Lynch withdrew his motion and Mr. Powers withdrew his second.  

The members also noted they would need to locate the property lines prior to expanding the well house to make certain the structure would meet the setback requirements and would be within the property lines of the Authority.  Mr. Whitley committed to work on identifying the property lines.   
SANITARY SURVEY

There are some issues regarding the sanitary survey that need to be addressed.  There are some areas around the tank that need some additional gravel due to erosion.  Todd Goolsby said he does not have the time to help with this issue at the current time.  Mr. Whitley will research how much gravel will be needed and whether there is something that can be done to eliminate this problem in the future. 
OFFICE HOURS

Ms. Pearson would like to change the office hours from 8:00 a.m. to 12:00 p.m. to 9:00 a.m. to 1:00 p.m.

MOTION

Mr. Whitley made a motion to change the office hours from 8:00 a.m. to 12:00 p.m. to 9:00 a.m. to 1:00 p.m.  The motion passed on a second by Mr. Lynch with Mr. Brown, Mr. Lynch, Mr. Mayfield, Mr. Powers and Mr. Whitley voting for the motion.

Ms. Pearson said she has checked and the current billing system does not allow paperless billing.  
The Authority members reviewed Mr. Huckaby’s monthly log.

ADJOURN

Mr. Powers made a motion, seconded by Mr. Whitley, to adjourn the meeting.  The motion passed with Mr. Brown, Mr. Lynch, Mr. Mayfield, Mr. Powers and Mr. Whitley voting for the motion.
___________________________ 

Steve Brown – Chairman








   
    ____________________________ 

Yvonne M. Langford - Recorder
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